MVCC Professional Association

General Membership Meeting/Luncheon

April 27, 2005

TO BE APPROVED
A General Membership meeting of the MVCC Professional Association was called to order at approximately 4 pm.

1.  The Ted Moore run will take place on Sat., April 29. Volunteers and participants are needed. Arrive by 8:15. PAnorama has other updates.
2. 

Motion to approve of 1/21/05 General Membership Minutes:





1st Dawson McDermott


2nd Dick Thomas


Carried unanimously.

3. 2nd VP Alison Doughtie presented the slate of nominees and asked for additional nominations from the floor. 


Motion to accept the ballot:





1st Dick Thomas



2nd Mike Donaruma



Carried unanimously.

The ballots will be mailed to members’ home addresses as required by law.  Voting will take place in the Utica and Rome Libraries on May 11-12.
4. Treasurer Mike Donaruma presented a detailed budget and addressed questions from the floor. (Copy attached.)



Motion to approve the 2005-2006 PA budget as presented:





1st Bill Perrotti



2nd Sue Bice



Carried unanimously.

5. 1st VP Luther Riedel announced the end-of-semester PA social, Friday, May 13 at the Ramada in New Hartford. Free dinner and beverages (beer and wine) for members and guests.

6. General discussion:

Negotiations: The PA team has prepared its proposal and has notified the College that we are ready to exchange packages and begin formal negotiations. We are currently waiting for the College. The PA’s proposal is based on input from two areas: 1.) the member survey on the contract conducted last fall, and 2.) issues that have arisen in grievance activity. Two members raised concerns that the senior members of the PA did not benefit as much as the newer members in the last round of bargaining and expressed a desire to see compensation for unutilized sick leave. The importance of continuing to educate county legislators regarding salaries and the economic climate in Oneida County were discussed.
7.

Motion to adjourn:



1st Mike Sewall



2nd Tom Capraro



Carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary

